
Memorandum of Agreement 

Bellevue Independent Schools and Southgate Independent Schools 

Student Transportation Agreement 2023-2024 School Year 

 

The following agreement between Bellevue Independent Schools and Southgate Independent Schools 

for the 2023-2024 School Year will become active upon signatures from each Superintendent: 

• Bellevue Independent Schools agrees to provide transportation for 9th- 12th grade students ONLY 

who attend Bellevue High School, but reside in the Southgate Independent Schools District to 

and from school each day.  This will be known as the Southgate route.  

• Bellevue Independent Schools will supply the bus and driver for the Southgate route.  

• Bellevue Independent Schools will provide driver training for any drivers of the Southgate route.  

• Bellevue Independent Schools will provide required bus maintenance for any buses used on the 

Southgate route.  

• Bellevue Independent Schools will provide fuel for any buses used on the Southgate route.  

• Bellevue Independent Schools and Southgate Independent Schools agree to establish a system 

for informing parents of students riding the Southgate route the pick-up and drop-off location 

and approximate times for pick-up and drop-off.  

• Southgate Independent Schools agrees to reimburse Bellevue Independent Schools $1.50 per 

mile to help cover costs of transportation of the Southgate route.  

o $1.50 per mile @ 8 miles per day x 175 school days = $2,100. 

 

This agreement will remain in effect for the entirety of the 2023-2024 school year and will be evaluated 

annually. 

 

_____________________________    __________________________ 
Superintendent       Superintendent 
Misty Middleton       Greg Duty 
Bellevue Independent      Southgate Independent 
 
 
______________________________    ___________________________ 
Date        Date 
 


